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File: 97150-20/2009-06 

December 13, 2012 

Colin Carter 
P.O. Box 5 
McLeese Lake, BC  V0L 1P0 
 

Dear Colin Carter: 

Re: Compliance Audit – Woodlot Licence 1050  

In March 2010, the Board publicly released its audit report on forest planning and practices on 
Woodlot Licence 1050 in the Quesnel Forest District.  The report states that although all legislative 
requirements were complied with in all significant respects, the Board requested that you report back 
to the Board on the progress made in abating the fire hazard on blocks 101 and 102, as well as the 
status of the outstanding reforestation obligations on block CP A-2.  

The Board requested to be updated by December 30, 2010, which you did do, along with a number of 
subsequent updates regarding progress on these outstanding obligations.  

Board staff received your most recent update on November 14, 2012, and has verified the RESULTS 
updates documenting the November 2012 silviculture surveys conducted on the two openings (CP A, 
blocks 1 and 2) that were due for free growing in 2010 and 2012, respectively.  Board staff also notes 
that you have reported further fire hazard abatement on blocks 101 and 102. 

Board staff has reviewed your submission and finds that it has substantively addressed the Board’s 
request for follow-up. 

I accept this response as having addressed the Board’s request and now consider this file to be closed.  

Thank you for your continued co-operation throughout the audit.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
R.A. (Al) Gorley, RPF 
Chair 

cc: Ted Traer, Tenures Forester, Quesnel Forest District 


